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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY FUNDING AD HOC COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, April 12, 2012
Don Davis Room, Ground Floor, City Hall
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council  Members Bill Gulliford (Chair),  Greg Anderson, Lori Boyer, John Crescimbeni, Ray Holt; Council  Member Matt Schellenberg was excused; Dylan Reingold, Office of General Counsel; Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office; Chris Hand, Administration;   Juliette Williams, Legislative Services; Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council;  Nancy Rubin, JaxPort; Chris Warren, Chamber of Commerce; Kevin Meerschaert, WJCT; 

Steve Patterson, Florida Times-Union; Joe Wilhelm, Financial News & Daily Record;  Connie Holt,  Stan Johnson,  Executive Council Assistants; Val Bostwick, Friends of the St. Johns Ferry, Inc.; Jackie Smith, Congressman Ander Crenshaw District Office; Tom Patton, Task Force, Andre Patton; Elaine Brown, Task Force; Michele Whitley; Andrew Miller; Herb Hiller; Rich Redick; Larry Williams; Candice Rine, Sierra Club;Mikki Baldwin, Mayport Village Civic Association; Dot Mathias; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chair called the meeting to order at 4:08 P.M.
The Chair reported on his recent meeting with the Mayor to discuss the plight of the St. Johns River Ferry and the proposed legislation to create a St. Johns River Ferry Commission.  The Chair distributed copies of the Mayor’s letter that cites financial constraints that bar any funding from the City for the ferry’s continued operation.  The Chair, Mikki Baldwin and Elaine Brown subsequently met with Cherrise Wilks from the Administration to explore options for possible grant funding that could enable the ferry to continue operating.
The Chair distributed information that Port Executive Director Paul Anderson provided on capital maintenance on the ferry.  The report, St. Johns River Ferry: Shaw GBB Design of Repairs, focuses on Current Condition, Options, proposed design drawings, Fort George Landing, Mayport Landing.  The Chair recommended that the Ad Hoc Committee Members study the report for consideration and discussion at the next meeting; he was inviting the JaxPort engineering staff to attend this meeting.
The Chair asked Elaine Brown for an update on the work that the Ferry Task Force has been doing.  She reported on numerous activities to raise awareness of the St. Johns River ferry issues such as opening day beach parades, selling t-shirts and other paraphernalia, obtaining resolutions from C-PACs and Clay County, grassroots work, a website petition drive; in addition, Elaine Brown is speaking to numerous groups.  The Chair remarked that with all the activities underway spreading the word, there was still a surprising number of people who were still unaware of the ferry’s plight.
Council Member Doyle Carter reported on the North Florida TPO (Transportation Planning Organization)’s resolution that is supportive of efforts to maintain the St. Johns River Ferry’s operations.  The Council Member reported that the  Florida Department of Transportation’s ridership study (James Bennett) is still underway with 2,700 responses to date.  The Chair noted that he had heard that the ferry’s ridership is up.
Herb Hiller of Deland, Florida addressed the Committee.  Mr. Hiller represents the East Coast Green Way Alliance, a bicyclist’s organization, on the importance of the ferry to the many bicyclists who use the trail.  The ferry is a significant link in the trail.  Mr. Hiller noted that people are increasingly turning to bicycling as a mode of transportation.  Climate change has resulted in a reduction of automobile use and an increase in  the inclination to bicycle for short-term transportation.  Our concept of the ‘good life’ is changing.  People are increasingly demanding and using bicycle trails.  There has been a surge in the number of people using the Greenway Trail up and down the East Coast.  Without the St. Johns Ferry, there is no Greenway Trail in Florida.  Without the ferry, the alternative for bicyclists is traveling a 30-mile unsafe trek through Jacksonville.  If the St. Johns River Ferry ceases to operate, Mr. Hiller contends that it would be a serious blow to the Greenway Trail.
Council Member Lori Boyer distributed a proposed bicycle-pedestrian resolution to the Committee.

On another matter, Council Member Boyer indicated that in regards to the proposed taxing district referendum, it was important to know what the value was of the properties of the geographic areas that abut and are impacted by the ferry; therefore, she was requesting to have a map for the next meeting to accentuate the issues.  Council Member Ray Holt recommended that the boundaries of Sisters Creek on the northside and the village on the Mayport side be considered, as well for the straw ballot referendum.
It was suggested that the Property Appraiser be available at the next Committee meeting for the discussion.

There being no further business, the Committee meeting was adjourned at 4:37 p.m.
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